Northern Cross, January 2016

Detailed survey confirms big lay welcome for married Anglicans now Catholic priests  

A DETAILED survey carried out by the Movement for Married Clergy (MMaC) among former Anglicans who are now married Catholic priests was presented in a paper to the Ushaw Tablet 175th anniversary conference. The survey sought information about the reception Anglicans have experienced once they became Roman Catholic priests. It also posed a range of other questions. These covered further education in Catholic practice, lay experience, fulltime ministry, salaries, housing, pension and widow’s entitlement. Of those who responded, 95.2% said lay Catholics had welcomed them; 4.8% said the reception had been cautious. The welcome for their wives was marginally different – 90.3% were welcomed, 9.7% experienced caution. The welcome received from Catholic clergy, however, showed greater caution. The survey recorded that 87.9% of former Anglicans felt welcomed, 9.7% reported a cautious response and 2.4% that the reception had been resentful. This was noticeably different for their wives, where the percentage returns were: welcoming 73.2%, cautious 21.9, not known by the clergy 4.9%. The survey was conducted during 2015 in 22 Catholic dioceses in England & Wales, with only one declining to take part. The paper was read by Michael Winter, the movement’s retiring chairman, and covered a canvass of 120 Anglicans. Some 43 agreed to take part while 41 forms were returned. MMaC checked figures with a Cambridge University mathematician who declared the return statistically valid.
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Movement for Married Clergy leadership (l-r) new chairman Michael Kerrigan, secretary Chris McDonnell and retiring chairman Michael Winter. 
